Boundary County Republican Central Committee Minutes 
4-4-2022

Meeting called to order at 6pm by Chairman Davis. In attendance Caleb, Dave W, Olivia, Pat M, Tom D, Sandy D. Caleb gave invocation and lead pledge

Minutes from previous month had to clerical errors that were corrected. Tom moved to accept, Oliva 2nd.

Public comment: Travis Thompson had comment about voting before primary. Will address tonight.

Treasurer report; Sandy advised check book balance $7,799.08. Dave submitted bills of $420 for insurance for forum and $11.60 for postage. Tom motioned to pay Dave and accept report, Pat 2nd.

Elected officials report: Senator Woodward advised session was done and completed in time frame and on budget. The state has had more income than anticipated due to economy. There will be checks going out for tax relief, 12% of previous year will be refunded. Income tax cut to 6%, not long ago was 7.4%. Money surplus will be used for long term investments like transportation, education. $200 million for rural bridges. An additional $200 million for roads split 60/40 with state and counties. $10 million for public safety communications, new towers and repeaters, ISP investigators, new forensic lab is coming.  Question about S1381, employers able to mandate vaccines. Jim stated this is contract between employee and employer.
Sage Dixon stated session started slow but quickly picked up. 2000 bills drafted, 900 RS, voted on 600. Tax reform and property tax came up later in session. There was proposal to remove property taxes and raise sales tax 2%. $34 million is going to counties for public defenders, this will help counties budgets. Currently judicial council, selected by bar assoc. Judges choosing lawyers and vice versa. This was vetoed by gov. A new pro-life bill similar to Texas was passed and signed by gov. Bill is already being challenged. Federalism is looking for company to value public lands to help with rural counties taxing. A company from Utah was chosen and a pilot program for Canyon, Clearwater, and Boundary county will move forward. Reason for this is rural counties don’t receive the PILT funds they used to. This is a starting point. ESG is alive, Wells Fargo, Bank of America are already using, this can hurt businesses to see if they “are worthy” of loans due to their score. ESG can hurt Idaho businesses. Bill heard public entities can divest from company’s using ESG. Idaho will divest from Russian companies. All this legislation will be ready for next year.

Tim Bertling said R&B materials have gone up 45%. P&Z is busy. Landfill is going out for bid for metal. Approx. 400 tons at landfill.
Wally C advised P&Z fees will be going up to cover cost. County may have new public defender but one is retiring.

Sheriff Kramer thanked Sage and Jim for a bill that allows dispatchers to fall under 80 rule for PERSI. Our southern US border is not secure and we are seeing the effects with drugs coming to area. The county B&B (jail) is full. Trunk repeaters have been placed in deputies’ cars. Working on grant for 5 northern counties that will link dispatch system. This will allow for uninterrupted service if one county goes down. 

Candidates Mark Sauter, Richard Cowell IV, Greg Lamberty, Amy Roemelen introduced themselves. Mary Ollie represented Debbie Critchfield, Les Pinkerton and Travis Thompson introduced themselves.

Old Business;

Lincoln Day was discussed. Dave asked for $1000 to purchase gun and other raffle items. Sandy motioned, Tom 2nd. Caleb can’t sell tickets. Len Pine will give invocation. Will need 12 desserts. Dave asked to purchase Idaho pocket Constitutions for attendees. Sage donated US Constitutions. Tom motioned and Pat 2nd expense of $300.
Forum will be April 14th. A sign will be purchased to put my museum. Cost of about $125. Tom motioned, Pat 2nd. 

New Business;

Dave discussed what happened at LD1 meeting. The Chairman did not call for this meeting but Vice-Chair did. 28 present, 4 from Boundary county. By-laws were changed and a vote to endorsements candidates occurred. 

A letter from city Attorney was read stating that Rep. Dixon did not advise city on spending ARPA funds.

Correspondence will be added to future agendas.

Meeting adjourned.

